MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

26th January 2015 3.30 – 4.45pm

In attendance

	*Paula Harris (Chair)
	Lindsay Cochrane

	*Dini Dubber (Secretary)
	Therese Hendry

	*Lorna Eusthaugh
	*Mr Forrester (Head)

	*Karen Carmichael
	Miss Thomson

	*Olia Barnes
	Miss Currie

	Sue Barrie
	

	Claire Makenzie
	

	
	

	
	


*Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies

	*Lynne Leslie (Treasurer)
	

	*Sally Stott
	

	Margo Titmuss
	

	Isabelle Riddoch
	

	Gillian Milne
	

	Clare Ptaszek
	

	
	

	
	


	
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th November 2014 were approved without amendment.
	

	2
	Matters arising from the last minutes
Christmas tree event – Thank you to Clare Ptazek for all of the effort she put into this event.  The event raised £707 and benefited Resource Centre Stoneheaven. Helping families in need around the Aberdeenshire area.
Thanks also goes to Ara Murray for helping Clare during the event and to Lynne Leslie, Lorna Eustaugh and Susan Maynard for helping with a face painting station.
Santa’s grotto event – Thanks to Julie Butler, Lorna Eustaugh, Lynne Leslie and Dini Dubber for helping with the decorating of the pavilion to look like a Santa’s Grotto!  Thanks also goes to Lynne, Julie and Dini for joining in and dressing up in their Mrs Claus and Elf costumes and helping on the day.  The biggest thanks goes to Charlie Minty who did a fantastic job as Santa!
Ragbags - The school has received a cheque for £60 from the first collection.
The football sessions - An email was sent to Redmyre Primary School inviting the children to join our football sessions on a Thursday night at Mearns Academy.  Currently one girl from Redmyre is attending.  Mr Forrester is keen to start up some inter school games and will look into this.
We are continuing to look into bibs for the football team.  Paula stated that Elaine Gowans would be prepared to print numbers on any bibs that were purchased.  Paula will look into this further.
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	Headteacher’s Report
What we have been doing in school: 

Term 2:

· P6 Science Visit to Mearns was very successful. The children enjoyed their visit to the new school

· Panto was good fun, we will look into Montrose/Arbroath or bringing the Panto to school. I will also look at cinema as suggested at the meeting.

· Church service – well attended and a good show.

· Term 3: 

· P1 admissions has started, we have a healthy number of applicants

· Kynex challenge P7 and P2 was excellent and helped promote enterprise

· Engineering club begins for P7 starting with the Junior Saltire Award

· Wii Fit club. Drawing club have started to free up space in the playground over winter. We have also staggered lunch times

· Nursery visited Satrosphere to look at dinosaurs. 

· Burns supper was a success, a great way to bring the school together. 

· Poetry competition was of a good standard this year. Well done to all who took part. 

· 7 a side match vs St Cyrus was cancelled – to be rearranged 

· Ed Pyschologist event was well attended. Feedback on the timing – maybe try the evening was suggested 

· Topics: P7 will be looking at farming – hopefully visiting Glensaugh and Castleton. We also have a visit from the countryside classroom. P5/6 will look at Water with a possible visit to Montrose Basin. P4/5 will run a Fairtrade enterprise with a visit from Lucy Gall of Laurencekirk Fairtrade café. P3/4 will be building bird boxes and will be looking for parent volunteers. P2 are studying Scotland and are looking for a historian to take them on a tour of the village. P1 will be studying Early Man with a visit to Montrose Museum. 

Future events: 

· Parent Engagement Groups will focus on reading after the Feb break

· Countryside classroom on wheels

· Big School Bird Watch

· Fairtrade Fortnight and café

· Ceilidh makers- Christine Kidd will work with the lower stages to write songs and put on a ceilidh

· Transitions start

· P7 club

· World Book Day

· Comic Relief

· Bike training – request for more parent helpers

· Easter – Picnic, Easter Egg hunt

· Changes in school:

· 2’s unit hopefully open before Easter break 

· Change of playground – staggered playtime for P7

· Behaviour policy will be published on Website – shortened version will be added to Newsletter

· Sharing the Learning books introduced

· Learning Journey revised. Children will receive feedback over a 6/8 week cycle. 

· Reading is being updated 

· Homework  and Parent Engagement policy will be published in an upcoming newsletter

Spends: 

· Technology – bought and used 

· Noticeboard – To be ordered

· Outdoor Maths – playground markings

· Nursery Climbing Frame

· Craft Club money to be spent
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	Treasurer’s report

The Parent Council account had a balance of £3441.04
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	Fundraising & Up and coming events
Quiz Night – This event has been set for 21st March 8 – late.  It is a “bring your own bottle” event.  Paula will speak to the DJ that we want to use to see if he is available.  A hamper will also be raffled off on the night.
Boot Camp – This is an event for the children to participate in.  To be held on the school grounds during a weekend in August (t.b.c).  It is a Tough Mudder style event.  Paula will speak to her contact at Banchory Cadets who can help to organise it and to ask about an age limit that might apply.  Mr Forrester mentioned that we would have to ask Aberdeenshire councils permission to use the school grounds for this.
Cinema Event – This event could be held at any time of year.  We could hold it at Cineworld at the Queens Links in Aberdeen.  Based on 124 children attending the cost would be £5.50 per hour.  This could also be an alternative to attending the panto at Christmas time.  We could also use the cinema facility at the Mearns Academy campus (prices t.b.c).

A.O.B

First Aiders – Paula is a trained first aider and requires a refresher as her current certificate runs out in June.  She would like to take herself and a maximum of three other people on a refresher course in July or August of this year.  Other current committee first aiders include Lynne Leslie, Julie Butler and Ara Murray.  Non committee first aiders are Shiela Morgan, Denise Bird and Clare Ptaszek.  First Aiders to join Paula on a refresher course are to be confirmed.
Easy Fundraising.org.uk – This is a scheme that is an easy way for organisations like ours to raise money.  We have set up a separate account to monitor an accumulation of donations, but not many people have been using it.  Paula asked if we should push this scheme in the playground as many parents will use the sites that you can raise money through (e.g. Amazon), it is just a matter of setting your browser to go through easy fundraising when paying for your items.  The committee agreed that we should encourage parents to use this as a means of fundraising for the school.  We also all agreed that any funds raised from this should go towards specific things like Christmas presents for the children.
Back to school walking challenge – The date for this event has been set as Friday 4th of September.
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	Next Meeting

The next meeting was set for Monday 27th April at 3.30pm.
	All
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